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the Republic of Slovenia
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35rd Session of the UPR Working Group – Review of Lao People's Democratic Republic
Geneva, 21 January 2020
Slovenia thanks the distinguished delegation of Lao People's Democratic Republic for their presentation today and for their dedication to the UPR process. 

My delegations wishes to repeat the recommendation from the second UPR cycle and recommend to consider acceding to or ratifying the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.  
Slovenia attaches great importance to human rights education and welcomes the fact that Lao attaches importance to awareness raising and human rights training for state officials and the general public. We took note that the Ministry of Foreign Affairs published a handbook on basic human rights information and distributed them to officials and law enforcement officers, members of the National Assembly, judicial officials, lawyers and law students.
While we took note that over the last few years the Lao PDR has taken a number of steps to address the root causes of human trafficking, including awareness raising campaigns on the danger of human trafficking, we encourage Lao PDR to step up its efforts to investigate and punish individuals who exploited women and girls in prostitution and provide adequate assistance to them.
